
Greeting from a mother of 7 and grandmother of 16; 
 
I am writing you because I strongly oppose HB 3063 the bill to end all non-medical vaccine exception for 
Oregon schoolchildren.  
Parental rights are being violated in the name of common good. Media has greatly inflated the 
seriousness of the measles outbreak in Washington state.The population of Clarke county Washington in 
2019 is 474,643. The number of measles cases in that county is 65. That is 1.37% of the population. 
Those 65 people will have permanent immunity against measles without the side effects of the vaccine.  
Please do not support this bill. 
   
Sincerely,  
Dolores Ashenberner 
Retired RN 
 


